From: Mark Stojadinovich
To: Zoning Inquiries

Subject: P&Z Number: 25-17000009

Date: Monday, September 15, 2025 9:40:30 PM

This Message Is From an Untrusted Sender

You have not previously corresponded with this sender.

Dear Zoning Board of Appeals,

I am writing to express my strong opposition to the renewed attempt to place a halfway house in our neighborhood. This proposal was already denied once on our block and it is deeply concerning that the same effort is being made again so soon.

Our community is filled with young children and families who deserve to feel safe in their own homes and on their own streets. Allowing a facility that houses grown men many of whom walk the streets unsupervised presents a serious threat to the safety, stability, and character of our neighborhood. The presence of such a facility does not belong in a residential area designed for families.

The question must be asked: how many attempts will be made before the City of Pompano finally takes firm action and protects its residents? Must we wait until a tragedy occurs until a life is taken before this situation is shut down permanently? We cannot afford to put our children and families at risk while this dangerous pattern continues.

This neighborhood has already made its position clear. The safety and well-being of our community must come first. I urge Planning & Zoning to once again deny this request and to take the necessary steps to prevent repeated attempts to reintroduce this unsafe proposal into our neighborhood.

Sincerely, Mark Stojadinovich